

GENERAL MEETING – 06 August 2024

Acknowledgment to Country	Alan Bunce
Welcome to members and introduction of any special visitors	New membership application form for Peter Innes received and accepted.
Attendees in person	Glenn Barlow, Jasper Every, Thomas Owens, Sarah Weber, Alan Bunce, Oakley Carter, Peter Innes, Julianne King, Joanne Josey, Sheree Wynn, Toni Ladd, Desley Schmidt, Adrian Reavley, Petrina Holmes
Apologies	Kerry Gelders, Kim Richards, Melissa Foxover, Shane Rendalls, Kylie Phillips, Ben Wilkinson, Tash Gillard, Kim Bell, Jon Gallaher, Fleur Becker
Confirmation of minutes of the previous general meeting	Sarah motioned for the minutes from the June 2024 meeting be accepted as a true and correct record. Seconded by Glenn carried.
Visiting community members i.e., councillors, state members, federal member	Jasper mentioned some of the initiatives currently underway such as the discounts on electricity bills, 50 cent transport and an upcoming 20% off registrations.
Business arising out of the minutes of the previous general meeting	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Airconditioning update for hall canteen <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Glenn to speak with Tracey in the office in regard to payment for aircon in hall kitchen (money from PCYC and Shore Hope Church) ▪ Working bee dates for gardens <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Need to look at dates before the next school holidays ▪ New lectern for hall update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - The lectern has been installed ▪ Life membership honorary board Action item: Sarah and Adrian to investigate and seek quotes
Correspondence received inward and outward	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Bank statements and brochures for events ▪ Redlands News regarding tuckshop grant ▪ Correspondence regarding issues with Gordon Road ▪ Shok Start coaching invoice
Business arising from correspondence	Nil
Confirmation of Executive Committee decisions	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Trivia night ticketing - Mrs Lacey's retirement gift
President's Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Chocolate drive, easy low maintenance fundraiser – 36 boxes sold = \$720 profit - Junior and senior sports days – huge days, thanks to volunteers - Clean out under Music Room – Ben, Adrian and Glenn

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Trivia Night = \$3918 profit = \$61% profit <p>Wins: volume and quality of raffle prizes, raffle set up, alcohol preferences pizzas</p> <p>Next time: P&C Microphone, MC set up</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Uniform survey results were very positive and most people are supportive of the change to the uniforms. See general business below for further detail - Father's Day Stall – Volunteers and Handmade Items - Disco – Volunteers, canteen, glow, DJ <p>Sarah put a motion forward to purchase a BBQ up to the value of \$1500. Moved by Adrian Seconded by Glenn, all in favour, carried.</p>
Treasurer's Report	<p>Presented by Glenn Barlow on behalf of Kylie Phillips</p> <p>General Account During the month of July, we made a profit of \$2,235.36. This is better than our budgeted profit of \$1,352.54. This was due to higher fundraising income.</p> <p>Tuckshop Account During the month of July, we made a profit of \$5,420.20. This was better than our budgeted loss of \$1,900.64. This was due to lower tuckshop purchases.</p> <p>Uniform Shop Account During the month of July, we made a profit of \$1,691.36. This was better than our budgeted loss of \$5,493.13. This was because there were no uniform shop purchases.</p> <p>Summary Our account balances are healthy so we should continue to look at what school improvements are needed.</p> <p>I would like to table this Treasurer's report in conjunction with our Bank Statements and Consolidated XERO accounts and motion that it is accepted as a true and accurate representation of our P&C finances as at the end of July 2024. Seconded by Adrian, carried.</p>
Principal's Report	<p>Presented by Alan as per handout.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Relief staff resourcing issues – there may be a need to collapse classes and reallocate students to other classes. There is a huge shortage of teachers across the state.
Grants Team	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Submitted small grant for \$3000 for the air-conditioning in hall – waiting on a response. ▪ Defibrillator grant for the school (likely for the hall)
Fundraising sub-committee	Nil
Volunteer of the month	Joanne Josey was drawn as volunteer of the month.
General Business	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Storage area behind hall (Glenn) Suggestion to build an enclosed storage area behind the hall for the storage of chairs. Alan advised that unfortunately it

	<p>wouldn't be possible. Need to look at options and quotes for new screens to replace the ones that are currently used to hide the chairs.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Colour run – Sheree to look at pricing for colour run powder. ▪ Uniform survey results <p>Decision has been made following the feedback/survey to proceed with new uniforms from the end of next year. There will be no cut off as to when people need to start using the new uniforms, students can still wear the current uniform.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Uniform pricing review <p>Sarah put a motion forward to reduce costs of the larger size uniforms which are currently slightly more expensive than general sizes. Seconded by Glenn, all in favour, carried.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Father's Day stall <p>Volunteers needed for the day – Sarah to post on P&C Facebook page.</p>
<p>Date of next meeting Closure of meeting</p>	<p>03 September 2024 8:07pm</p>